## UNIONTOWN AREA SCHOOL DISTRICT

205 Wilson Avenue Telephone: 724-438-4501 Uniontown, PA 15401 FAX: 724-437-7007

District Website: www.uasdraiders.org

Mindy Harris Curriculum Coordinator K-12 Ext. 1653

Sally Matthews
Business Manager/Federal Programs
Fxt 1643

David A. Winfrey
Director of Transportation
Ext. 1624

Dr. Charles D. Machesky Superintendent Ext. 1606

Dr. Daniel Bosnic
Asst. to the Superintendent
Ext. 1606

Miss Jaclyn S. Blackson Board Secretary Ext. 1606 Dr. Kelly L. Swartz Special Education Coordinator K-12 Ext. 1609

Robert D. Smalley Director of Buildings and Grounds Ext. 1652

Donald M. Gmitter School Police/Truancy Officer/ Homeless Liaison Ext. 1611

January 13, 2022

Dear Uniontown Area High School Community:

The Uniontown Area School District has partnered with Nickman's Drug to provide a centralized testing location for our district community.

Regular testing can promptly identify and isolate COVID-19 infected people, including those with or without symptoms, so that measures can be taken to prevent further transmission. For schools that do not have the resources to test for COVID-19 on site, the CDC recommends collaborating with community-based testing sites, such as Nickman's Drug for a centralized testing location offered by the school district.

Signature Diagnostics Lab is improving access to COVID-19 testing for schools with the help of our community-based testing partners throughout the greater Pittsburgh region. For schools that do not have the resources to test for COVID-19 on site, the CDC recommends collaborating with community-based testing sites, such as Nickman's Drug.

It is recommended to use community testing sites when:

- An individual has recently been exposed to someone with COVID-19
- There is reason to suspect an individual may be infected, or is experiencing symptoms.

Nickman's Drug is a community testing location near our school district offering Signature Diagnostics PCR saliva-based testing. They are located at 3 Nickman's Plaza Lemont Furnace, PA 15456.

For anyone planning on being tested at this location, please be aware that you will need your driver's license and health insurance information. All other needed information will be collected by the pharmacy at the time of your testing. Testing results are sent directly to the individual (or parent) being tested. The results do not get sent back to Nickman's Drug nor the school district.